
St. Paul's Evangelical Lutheran Church
                                      Congregation Council Minutes
                                                     June 3, 2019

Present - Greta Blegvad, Alice Beamer, Denise Crews, Mark Fink, Jean Hovland, Mandy John, 
Joe McDaniel, Al Miller, Jim Rengert
Excused – Anne Daly, Matt Hummel, Charlie Laidlaw Smith, Pastor Betsy

7:00 P.M. Mandy John called the meeting to order.  Her devotion was taken from Psalm 29 -
God is in Control.

Congregational concerns – No congregational members present.

Corrections to the April minutes are:  1. Pastor Buuck's name was misspelled.  It is Buuck.         
2.  The date of the next council meeting should be included in the minutes.                                  
The minutes were approved as corrected.

Committee Reports:  Mark Fink moved to accept the committee reports as given and Greta 
Blegvad second the motion.  Motion approved.

Congregational Care - Shut-ins were visited

Education - No report

Evangelism - No report

Four Church Farm – Easter Sunrise Service handled by Pastor Rauch and Pastor 
            Winston.  The septic tank issue and broken pipe were repaired.  Mowing is being done 
            weekly.  They have $13,76l.82 in their treasury.  Glenford Lutheran Church is interested 

in being involved with the Four Church Farm.

Mutual Ministry - No report

Property - No report

Rental Property – Dor Mar has the heating & cooling inspection contract.  They reported
            that the air conditioner was leaking at the Woods Ave property.  Mark Anctil offered to 

order an air conditioner and it has been installed costing $1624.00.  Thanks Mark!           
Other bids were $3900 and $6500.

Technology/website – Domain change to WIX which also hosts the church website and 
the Church mailbox secretary@stpaulselca.org via the g-mail platform.

WELCA – June 16th – Pies for Pop

Worship – No report

mailto:secretary@stpaulselca.org


  Youth Ministry – There will not be a youth breakfast June 9th because there will be a 
reception for Josh Ice.  Josh has resigned as of June 9th.  He has a full time Job!  We will 
miss you.

Treasurer's report – Kerrill gave us a 14 page report.  (see the bulletin board)  Mark Fink moved
to accept her report.  Joe McDaniel second the motion.  Motion carried.

Pastor's report – No report

Old Business 

Members should call the office if they need to have communion brought to their home.

Greta is working to correct the handbook.  It will need to be updated when our 
            constitution is updated.

Mecklenburg 2020 committee is meeting to plan activities.

Sept 8th is God's Work Our Hand's.  Projects suggested were 1. making bag lunches 
to distribute in the community  2.  making and/or decorating pillowcases to be 

           distributed.

LOMO Camp should have a registration form in the Forward.

Bishop Suzanne Dillahunt will visit St. Paul's on August 25th.

New Business

Pastor Betsy is having health evaluations this week.

John and Kathy Jordan will attend Southern Ohio Synod Assembly June 7 & 8.

Pastor Van Winkle is unable to be our supply Pastor for June and July.

Pastor Burgie will be our supply Pastor this week.

Topics for the next congregational meeting – July 14th

Moving the bell choir downstairs
Constitution 

Next Council Meeting is June 24,2019 at 7:00 PM in Danford Hall

Council meeting closed with the Lord's prayer.

   Respectfully Submitted
Jean Hovland and Alice Beamer


